
 Bosham Parish Council                

Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on Wednesday 

16th July 2014 at 7.30 pm in the Bosham Centre
Present: 
Mr A Chapman, Mr R Cooper, Mrs J Copsey, Mr J Dean (Chair), Mr J Holloway, Mr A Johnstone, Mrs C Pexton, Mrs K Philips, Mrs G Powell, & Mr C Whitmore Jones
In attendance:
Miss Lisa Roberts [Clerk to the Council/RFO], D/Cllr Myers, D/Cllr Cullen, C/Cllr Goldsmith and 7 members of the public.
	C15/29
	Receive apologies for absence
Cllr Fulford sent his apologies.

	

	C15/30
	To receive declarations of interest by Councillors on any of the agenda items below.
Cllr Copsey declared a prejudicial interest in item 8 and will retire from the committee for that discussion and vote. 

CWJ lives adjacent to recreation ground


	

	C15/31
C15/31.1

C15/31.2


	Public Session

Church accessible multi-purpose space – At a conceptual stage is a proposal to improve the facilities available to the church. Specifically to provide an up to date room for Sunday School and church activities. The Church is presently considering a number of options both within and outside the footprint of the church. One possible proposal envisages providing a building subservient to the main structure on the north side of the Church.  It would not interfere with any protected trees and the footprint would specifically ensure that it was clear of sight lines from the harbour. The church invites your general comments on the feasibility of this proposal as it continues the process of consultation. 
Rev Martin Lane and church wardens came to introduce the idea in the hope of gaging a response from a statutory body of whether this was an acceptable notion worth exploring further.  Each of the members responded in turn and the majority felt that this was a reasonable idea that should be encouraged so long as the original building is not compromised and the architecture is sensitive to this conservation area.  Whilst most members agreed the current space is limited there was a support for a separate building so it is not integral to the present church scene. Any building or landscaping to the north elevation would be an improvement to what is there presently so long as it is not visible from the harbour.  There were also concerns about additional traffic and parking and the parish council would not wish to see activities drawn away from St Nicholas Hall in the North of the village.  However, Rev Lane assured the group that St Nicks was a busy hall in need of attention and refurbishment and would be considered as a totally spate project in its own right as the church feels very strongly about maintaining and building their presence in the North side of the village.  The motion was put forward and seconded.
Motion Proposed: that the parish council would encourage the church to explore the possibilities to improve the church facilities and to come back to report on the findings.

RESOLUTION: motion carried 

Questions from Members of the Public Present (this will be limited to 10 minutes)
Mr Probee came to represent the football club for item 9.2.  The Youth Club also sent a representative to say how there are problems with safe guarding of the children when the club have training are on the same nights.  Complaints of bad language and intimidation have occurred and there are risk assessment implications with footballs hitting the building.  Two clubs running on the same evenings also causes congestion with the parking.  Whilst the Youth Club are not against football training they would like the Parish Council to consider permission for evenings other than Tuesdays and Thursdays.
 
	

	C15/32
	Confirm and sign the Minutes of the Bosham Parish Council meeting held 11th June 2014 (previously issued) 
It was RESOLVED to APPROVE the Minutes, and the Chairman was authorised to sign them as an accurate record of that meeting with correction to Burhill at Min Ref: C15/24.1 and correction to the number at C15/28

	

	C15/33

	To consider matters arising from previous Minutes not covered elsewhere on the agenda

None
	

	C15/34
	Receive Reports
	

	C15/34.1


	Chairman’s Report
The traffic and parking team have been out during the past week with a Speed Indicator Device. This is intended to alert drivers to the speed they are doing – it has no legal significance. The main aim is to collect “evidence” for the Neighbourhood Plan a necessary precursor to the introduction of 20mph limits within the village. Also, as a parallel action the police have put reminder notices, advising that the 30mph limit applies – these will be removed in a few week' time.

   The aims of each committee of the council is to draw conclusions and if needed present those to the council for action, or to report actions taken. Obviously the meetings need to be quorate. There was one issue that we were not quorate for the planning meeting last week, and the whole of the RGS meeting was abandoned (effectively) as it was not quorate. It is important that we all note that when it is necessary for members to be absent they should send their apologies. If necessary Lisa will rearrange the meeting and we will avoid being severely embarrassed by showing our disorganisation to any public body.

	

	C15/34.2


	Clerk’s Report
· We have received a letter from a firm of solicitors regarding a lady who has fallen and hurt her arm on the pathway to the church.  I have given our insurance details but told them this claim should also go to the Church.  I have furnished our insurers will the discussions held last year regarding ownership and maintenance of the path.

· We were notified by highways of the forthcoming closure of Bosham Lane on 13th October 2014.  They are aware of the works on the Trippet Wall (WSCC works under a road closure between14th July – 12th Oct). They have co-ordinated the gas works to begin once the WSCC works have finished and also confirm from Southern Gas Networks will ensure provision for emergency access and inform all relevant households if the works.
· The Berkeley Arms is under new management and have sent out an invitation to their official menu launch with canapé tastings and a complimentary drink on Thursday 17th July from 5 – 6pm to meet Linda Cole and her team.
· The Clerk and Cllr Fulford attend the LCAS meeting on 1st July.  As ever this was very informative and always a good reminder for the parish of health and safety issues.  This seminar focussed on the use of social networking and volunteers.  There is much to think about in terms of the social networking issue and the Clerk and Cllr Fulford would like to present this issue for consideration again in September.

	

	C15/34.3

C15/34.3.1

C15/34.2

C15/34.3.3

C15/34.3.4

C15/34.3.5

C15/34.3.6

C15/34.3.6


	Representatives to Outside Bodies
Bournes Community Forum – Nothing to report
Burial Ground – Nothing to report
Friends of Old Bridge Meadow – Nothing to report
Village Hall – meeting being held 16/07/2014
Policing Matters – The members NOTED the report previously sent by PSCO Jason Lemm
District Council – D/Cllr Myers reported back that the afternoon with Nick Boles MP was well attended and very informative.  Mr Boles had concerns that some of the requirements for the Neighbourhood Pans were a little too prescriptive, but did assure councillors that once in place these documents do hold a lot of weight. Cllr Myers wishes to correct Min Ref: C15/25 paragraph 2 which quoted him as saying…“the majority of development would be concentrated in the north of the district”.  This is wrong as the majority of development will be around Chichester and Tangmere.  Further to Min Ref: C15/23.3.6 Cllr Myers has been trying to make contact with people in the Chichester Harbour Group; Water Quality Panel.  However, this is proving more difficult than first expected but he will continue his efforts. 

CountyCouncil – C/Cllr Goldsmith reported:

· that work had now started on the new section of Trippet Wall.  This is very exciting as the project has been a long time in the planning stage and is a good example of community initiative.  
· The Council continues to work hard in trimming the budget but it has made a commitment of another £100k to community and service projects. 
· WSCC are unsure of what to do with the electric gate installed on the ex A27 near Colners House. It was installed a while ago to stop parking overnight along the verges, but has already been hit by lightning and had to be cut open by the fire service and so has had to be repaired a few times.   Highways no longer have the budget for this additional cost and wanted the Parish Councils response.  The Clerk had already replied that we felt the residents should be consulted as to what approach should be taken, perhaps moving the gate and replacing it with a manual style for agricultural access or putting in a earth bank east of Colner House.
· Clrl Pexton asked C/Cllr Goldsmith why the gates behind County Hall are now closed to parking. C/Cllr Goldsmith said she would ask.

	

	C15/35
C15/35.1

C15/35.2

C15/35.3
	Operation Watershed Projects – Receive updates on flood projects
Sailing Club Sluice – The Clerk has requested and update.
Stumps Lane/Shore Road – The Clerk and Cllr Fulford met with Kevin Macknay, Drainage Strategy Team Leader at WSCC and Mark Akmenkalns, Engineer with Opus International Consultants about drainage within the Taylors Lane / Stump Lane catchment.  Opus have identified the extent of the catchment and mapped most of the existing drainage network. The meeting was to gather some local knowledge needed to do some further site investigation to complete our understanding of the area.  WSCC and Opus plan to present the parish council with a list of options that, if taken forward, should reduce the risk of surface water flooding in the future. The parish will then need to work with the local land owners and seek funding via operation watershed to take forward some, or all, of these options.

Quay Meadow – The Clerk has requested and update.

	LR

LR



	C15/36


	Planning  - consider a response to the planning application submitted to Chichester District Council
14/01911/FUL Mr Alan Chapman, Land To The North Of Bosham Station Ratham Lane Bosham West Sussex - New 4 bedroom detached two storey house with attached single garage. 
Mrs Jan Copsey sat as a member of public during this item, and spoke against the application.

AGREED RESPONSE: Bosham Parish Council objects to this planning application for the following reasons:-

a.  The proposed development lies in the Rural Area outside the Settlement Boundary and there is a presumption against building in the countryside.

b.  This area is subject to serious surface water flooding and has been inundated twice since June 2012.  This proposed development area is a vital natural soak-away and replacing this with a substantial house with large roof and rainwater run-off would exacerbate the flooding problem.

c.  The land concerned is subject to a blanket TPO and is a refuge for many insects and small mammals.

d.  The access to the road is on a blind bend, very close to the railway crossing and Highways  were reluctant to permit vehicular access when this land was proposed for Allotments.


	LR



	C15/37
C15/37.1
C15/37.2

C15/37.3
	Bosham Football Club 

Maintenance of the field/pitch
The members congratulated the club on the excellent job they have done on the ground, it is looking the best it has been for a long time.  However, it was NOTED that the seeding has not been done to the timescale laid down in the licence and if there is going to be rules they need to be adhered to.  Health and safety needs to be considered with barrier holes being capped and poles and dugouts being stored appropriately to ensure the village hall fire exit is not blocked.  The clerk to write to FC to ask for a full health and safety assessment of the intended new barriers explaining how they would be fixed and stored, so that the parish council can consider permission.
Consider any requests for extra games/training sessions
a) The club would like to put on a youth open/trials day (part of our Sports Development plan) to take place probably towards the end of July

RESOLUTION:  The parish council require full details of what such a day would entail; how long they would need for how many children and what format the day would take.  RGS committee empowered to make a decision by E-mail to be ratified at the next meeting.
b) Would the council be acceptable to Bosham FC having availability for home games to facilitate a league start on the 23rd August? The motion was put forward and seconded.
Motion Proposed: That the club be allowed a home game on Saturday 23rd August.

RESOLUTION: The motion was DENIED  3 votes AYE to 6 votes NO
The motion was put forward and seconded.
Motion Proposed: That the club be allowed a home game on Saturday 30th August.

RESOLUTION: The motion was CARRIED  unanimously 
c) The club management would like to know if the council would have any objections to the club commencing pre-season training from mid-July on two evenings a week for a couple of hours each time.  Once the season gets going they will probably move to the usual site at Chi Uni.  The motion was put forward and seconded.
Motion Proposed: to permit training on Mondays and Wednesdays for the rest of July and August on the east end of the pitch to the half way line between 6.30 -8.30pm while being respectful of public users and mindful of language CARRIED.

RESOLUTION: The motion was CARRIED  unanimously 
Lease/license renewal

In an e-mail dated 12th July 2014, Bob Probee confirms that the Bosham Football Club will bear the cost of the renewal of the lease and licence in this instance.  We have received a first draft of the lease from Hedleys Solicitors.  The members concurred that they had agreed a 10 years lease and licence, but did not feel a need to make provisions for the car park.  IT was NOTED that there had been some problems with relations between the Football club and the Parish Council over the last 12 months and these could be resolved by inviting them to each of the RGS committee meetings.

	LR



	C15/38

C15/38.1

C15/38.2


	Committee Minutes and Reports (previously issued)
Planning meetings held on 18/06/14 and 09/07/14

RESOLVED: to receive and note the minutes of these meetings.
Village Amenities meeting held on 18/06/14

RESOLVED: to receive and note the minutes of this meeting.

	

	C15/39
C15/39.1

C15/39.2

C15/39.3


	Finance

Orders for Payment (previously issued/Attached)

RESOLVED: to approve, unanimously, all of the attached orders for payment for £5,374.98

(Including VAT payable of £145.56).
Receive accounts for the period ending 30th June 2014 (previously issued)

RESOLVED: to receive and approve the accounts.

Grants

None
	LR



	C15/40
	To note the date of the next meeting is on 17th September 2014
	


The meeting closed at 21.18 pm                   
Signed________________________________

Date______________________
Chairman
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